
 

 

Braunston Parish Council 
Ordinary Meeting of Parish Council held in the Village Hall on  

Monday 3rd October 2022 

Actions from Meeting 

 Present 

In the Chair:  John Pomfret 

Councillors:   Biggs, Cary, Glover & Harrison 

Clerk: Rolt 

Unitary Councillors Present: Humphries 

      

22.10.01 Apologies for absence received and accepted: 

 Graham Newman (Holiday), Alan Mawer (Holiday), Rhianna Conway (Unwell), 

Sandra Stapley (Unwell) & Pete Morgan (Work) 

 

22.10.02 Open forum for Members of the Public 

 Pete Biggs attended the meeting, bought to the attention of the PC of concerns 

over the buses services, and perceived lack of action by the PC. The clerk 

pointed out the article in the BVN which highlighted the actions that the PC 

had undertaken and measures it is trying to get implemented 

 

It was agreed that the clerk would write to Stagecoach to see if we could get 

an electronic announcing sign 

 

He also reported that the bushes around the bus stop are overgrown. The clerk 

agreed to get sorted 

 

It was also asked if there could be an update re the canal towpath in the BVN 

 

22.10.03 Declaration of Interest 

 Sandra Stapley is chair of the Braunston Charities (by default as chair of PC) 
 

Sue Harrison is chair of Twinning Association and is a trustee of Braunston 

Charities and is on the Your Café Management Committee 
 

John Pomfret is treasurer of the Twinning Association and Chair of the Village 

Hall 
 

Jo Glover is a founding member of Braunston Heart 
 

Rhianna Conway is co-manager of The Old Plough 

 

Carrie-Ann Biggs is manager of the Pre-School and Treasurer of the Village 

Hall 

 

22.10.04 Unitary Councillors Report 

 Rosie Humphries gave her report and agreed to circulate by email, the main 

highlights were: - 

 A new county wide housing needs survey 

 WNC - £10m contigency fund from reserves to help alleviate budget 

shortfalls 

 Setting up of a cross party anti-poverty group 

 

22.10.05 Minutes of Last Meeting (3rd September 2022) 

 It was proposed by Carrie-Ann Biggs, seconded by David Cary and carried that 

the minutes for the meeting be signed as a true record. 

 

22.10.06 Finance Report 

 The clerk presented the monthly accounts report; it was proposed by Jo 

Glover, seconded by David Cary and carried that these be accepted. 

 



 

 

Accounts for Payment 

It was proposed by David Cary, seconded by Jo Glover and carried that these 

amounts be paid. 

 

External Audit Report 

It was proposed by Carrie-Ann Biggs, seconded by Sue Harrison and carried 

that the report be accepted 

 

 

22.10.07 Clerks Actions 

 As per report.  

 

22.10.08 Councillors – Area Report Back 

 Councillors were approached with the following items: - 

 Brick at Bus Stop is a trip hazard (clerk to sort) 

 Tree advice – Daxa was referred to Michael Venton 

 Seat opposite Wooden Bus Shelter has been requested, the clerk 

agreed to approach highways to see if they would allow siting of a 

bench 

 

22.10.09 Vacancies 

 It was proposed by Jo Glover, seconded by David cary and carried that Adrian 

Honeybill be co-opted as a councillor, the clerk agreed to notify the chair so 

she could invite him to the next meeting. 

 

22.10.10 Emergency Planning 

 After discussion it was agreed to put on next agenda with the potential to form 

a small sub-committee to undertake the planning. Jo Glover agreed to 

circulate links to other plans and resources 

 

22.10.11 Community Meeting 

 As previously discussed the clerk will produce a booklet of reports and there 

will be a presentation on ideas for a new pavilion at the playing field 

 

22.10.12 Braunston CAN 
 Nothing to report 

 

22.10.13 Jettyfields 

 An inspection of the Poplars has been undertaken and now seeking quotes 

based on this 

 

22.10.14 Playing Fields  
 No meeting since last PC meeting 

 

22.10.15 Police Liaison 
 No Report 

 

22.10.16 Twinning  
 Two fundraising activities have been organised 

 

22.10.17 Village Charities 

 No meeting since last Parish Council meeting 

 

22.10.18 Village Hall 

 The defibrillators are back in stock so will bring a proposal to the PC next 

month 

 

22.10.19 Planning  

 WND/2022/0594 – The Stop House 

Support by a vote of For 5 Against 0 Abstain 0 



 

 

 

WND/2022/0746 – 33 Church Road 

Support by a vote of For 5 Against 0 Abstain 0 

 

 For information – Next Surgery 11/10 at 6.30pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


